FBUA British Committee 
www.ufba-fbua.eu

Minutes of the meeting of the British Section Committee of the
www.google.com/a/ufba-fbua.net

Franco British Union of Architects held on Wednesday 22 February 2012
Username - members


at 6.30pm at the offices of Purcell Miller Tritton, Bermondsey, London
Password – lepompier



Present:

	Michael Morrison 

(Vice President)
	 MM
	Johnny Devas

(Past President)
	JD

	Charles MacCallum
	CMc
	Derek Montefiore
	DM

	Howard Nash
	HN
	Charles Dorin
	CD

	Cedric Mitchell 
	CM
	Tom Ryland (Secretary)
	TR

	Mark Potter
	MP
	
	


1
Apologies


Apologies had been received from Andrew Arrol, Allan Baird, David Le Lay, Ralph Carpenter, Anthony St Leger, Roger Keene, Jean Symons, and Tony Hickman.

2
The Minutes of the Last Meeting


Minutes of the meeting held on 23 November 2011 were accepted as a true record of that meeting.
3
Matters Arising

3.1
Newsletters: It was agreed that TR would e-mail all members asking them to confirm whether they had received copies of the Newsletters for Bourges and Bristol, and that these were available as electronic copies (MM offered to scan) or in hard copies.
Action MM/TR

    There was no information yet on the Newsletter for Le Havre. It had been promised for January. The French Section will be asked to advise at the Joint Committee.
Action MM/HN
4
Education

4.1  
JD reported that MM/HN had been reviewing with William Layzell who was in the process of finalising his draft study in readiness for presentation to the Joint Committee. This would be a 15minute talk. He had had an interview with Claude Parent in Paris. He still needs to do a rehearsal. JD will contact him, and will liaise with MM re projector and screen.
Action JD
4.2
Nothing further had been heard about the next French candidate, Jeremie Dupanloup whose area of interest is Silk production in France and the UK. RC offered to make contact. JD will chase up. There was a query about visiting Glasgow, not generally known for its silk!
Action RC

4.4
It was agreed that action was required urgently now to find future new candidates for bursaries on the UK side. The process involves approaching schools of architecture, placing of adverts, interviews and selection. Successful candidate needs to be announced at the Assemblee Generale in May if possible. It was agreed that JD would request returned applications by Thursday 12 April. Apart from the direct notification to colleges, there was discussion regarding informal approaches by the committee to any school contacts. There is an updated Information Sheet and separate Application Form :  JD will send copies to HN.
Action JD
5
Finance
5.1
Reunion Costs  : CM confirmed that there had been an overspend on Le Havre of £717. It was 


unclear how this had arisen but in part this seemed due to expenses incurred by Nick Webb in coming over to make his presentation. CM agreed to check the details (ie. How much on travel, accommodation and the Re-Union. Were there expenses for his girlfriend? Also space was reserved at the Dinner but there seemed to have been a mix-up and Nick did not attend).  It was agreed that ‘Sensible Guidelines’ were required as to what was reasonable for expenses. Also should these be paid out of Subscription funds or the Bursary Fund? 
Action CM


5.2
   Auction : HN advised that the October Auction in Paris had raised 5645 euros, but 755 euros of expenses needed to be deducted leaving a net amount of 4890 euros. Alexander Manoval had advised that this could be increased to 5000 euros. The money was transferred to UK in January and is currently invested in CAF. HN to investigate the best course of action for investment and will put forward a recommendation to the Joint Committee. 
Action HN
5.3            CM issued Statement of Accounts for the British Section : 1 January – 31 December 2011, and

a Financial Statement as of today’s date  (No change from year end). See attached.
Note






5.4
Finances for the Joint Committee : MM circulated a draft spreadsheet. See attached. This highlights a problem with the contribution of £50/50 euros from each visiting section, which more recently is not covering costs. It was noted that this had been unchanged for some years. Any deficit would come from Subscription Fund. There was discussion whether it should be raised. HN thought the problem was not as severe as it seemed. No decision was reached.
Note
6
Membership
6.1

TR noted that Prudence Bollam had received an MBE in the New Year Honours for ‘services to the community’. This would be reported at the Joint Committee in March.
Action TR
6.2  

TR asked whether there were any know updates on Julian Harrap, Michael Chambers and Paul Koralek as communications to them had been returned. HN will follow up with JH, MM knows M Chambers and will try and get update e-mail address. TR to pursue PK.
Action TR/HN/MM

6.3

MM and HN had been in contact with Bertha Roake. It was agreed that she becomes a member and will pay the usual £15 subscription, but not the Joining Fee.
Action HN

6.4

TR advised that he had been in contact with John Pletts, a former member, who was considering rejoining.
Action TR
6.5
CD/TR will continue to try and persuade Liz Barroll and Paul Webber to join. 
Action CD/TR
6.6            David Duckham who is the father of one of the Bursary candidates has expressed interest in  

                  becoming a member.
Action HN
6.7            Committee :  There were no new candidates on the horizon at the moment.
Note
7
Website
7.1   

JD reported that he had made good progress with Elaine Yeung in MP’s office and the re-build of the website.  This is now Live, although some aspects need to be sorted out with David Campion. Elaine had sent him the material.  Access is still via :



http://www.creativestoreys.com/wordpress/ 
     Action JD
7.2 
JD confirmed that in the meantime ‘Groupspace’ is live and several members of the Committee had accessed. Potentially this can support all the FBUA database.
Note
7.3
    JD is proposing a presentation at the March Joint Committee. He also agreed to keep Romain Gilbert informed.
Action JD
8
Forthcoming Events
8.1  

Joint Committee in London : A programme and invitations had been sent out to all British members and partners, and both Committees. Romain Gilbert has undertaken to co-ordinate the  Members of the French Committee that will be attending.
        Action TR /DM


8.2    Norwich Reunion : MM issued an update on the costed programme which is now almost finalised. See attached spreadsheet.

There was discussion on the protocol of gifts from the incoming President to the outgoing.


Action MM

 
CM’s  offer to prepare the Newsletter was gratefully accepted.
Action CM
9.0 
Any Other Business

9.1  
    Archives : There was a general discussion about the archiving of the Secretarial papers. MM had a file which he had received from JD. It was agreed that there should be both a hard copy  records file and an electronic record. MM to complete the current file for his tenure. TR would start a new file as from May 2011.
Action MM/TR
10.0 
Dates of next meeting and future meetings

10.1  

The date of the next meeting confirmed as Wednesday 18 April 2012 at Bermondsey Square. 
10.2
Other future committee dates are scheduled for :

Wednesday 27 June 2012 at Bermondsey Square

Wednesday 19 September 2012 at Bermondsey Square

Wednesday 21 November 2012 at Bermondsey Square

10.3 Joint Committee in London : Friday 23 – Saturday 24 March 2012

10.4 Reunion in Norwich : Thursday 17 – Sunday 20 May 2012

Tom Ryland

Hon Secretary

24 February 2012
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